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SPRINT CONFIDENTIAL AND PROPRIETARY INFORMATION 
 

 

December 5, 2013 
 
David Goyette 
Utility Analyst 
Telecommunications Division 
State of New Hampshire 
Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit St, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 

Subject:  Request for Rate Adjustment 

Reference:  New Hampshire Telecommunications Relay Services 

Dear Mr. Goyette, 
 
Sprint appreciates the opportunity to provide additional information in regards to Sprint’s proposed rate 
adjustment for the New Hampshire Telecommunications Relay Service (“TRS”).  On November 26, 
2013, two representatives from Sprint met with two representatives from the New Hampshire Public 
Utilities Commission (“Commission”)1 to discuss how Sprint’s proposed rates are extremely competitive 
with the TRS rates paid by other states. 
 
Sprint understands that the Commission has compiled a list of TRS rates paid by twenty-seven states.  As 
expressed on the call, Sprint cautions the Commission that a direct “apples-to-apples” comparison cannot 
be accurately made between the proposed price per minute for the State of New Hampshire and the other 
states.  For instance, many of the rates included in the chart do not reflect current pricing because the 
underlying contracts are older and therefore fail to reflect more current pricing.  Additionally, some of the 
states included in the table also pay a monthly recurring charge which is not included in the table.  The 
Commission should also take note that the number of billable minutes directly influences the price per 
minute as fixed costs are divided by the number of billable minutes.  Therefore, states with smaller call 
volume tend to pay more per minute to ensure those fixed costs are recovered, especially as TRS call 
volumes continue to decline.  
 
It is important to note that Sprint’s proposed new rate for New Hampshire TRS is significantly lower than 
the average rate paid by other U.S. states and territories.  The Federal Communications Commission’s 
(“FCC”) Interstate TRS Fund Administrator, Rolka Loube Saltzer Associates (“RLSA”) compiles a list of 
all TRS rates paid by all U.S. states and territories on an annual basis.  The Interstate TRS rate is 
determined using a Multistate Average Rate Structure (“MARS”) plan, which averages each state’s 
intrastate TRS rates and minutes of use data.  Sprint’s proposed TRS rate for New Hampshire is $1.42 per 
session minute versus $2.1647 per conversation minute for the interstate MARS rate. 
 
TRS costs are influenced heavily by operations costs.  Sprint uses two subcontractors to provide its TRS 
and Captioned Telephone services: Communication Service for the Deaf (“CSD”) and CapTel, Inc. 
(“CTI”).  CSD is a non-profit organization with a long history of providing quality relay services with a 
focus on cost-effective delivery.  CSD currently provides call center operations for both TRS and CapTel 

                                                           
1 Participating on behalf of Sprint were Sr. Account Executive, Andrew Brenneman and Sprint Relay 
Sales Branch, Manager Maggie Schoolar; and for the Commission, Director of Telecom, Kate Bailey and 
Utility Analyst, David Goyette. 
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services.  CTI is the sole technology provider behind the CapTel service and also provides call center 
services supporting CapTel.  As Sprint’s subcontractors’ costs have increased, it is necessary for Sprint to 
increase its rates offered to the State. 
 
Sprint’s proposed rates, as filed with the Commission on August 12, 2013, will remain valid through 
February 28, 2014.   

If you have any questions concerning Sprint’s rate adjustment, please contact Andrew Brenneman at 
(703) 592-4641 or by e-mail at Andrew.Brenneman@sprint.com. 
  
Sincerely, 

 
Michaela Clairmonte 
Manager, Contracts Negotiations & Management 
 
CC:  Kate Bailey, New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
        Amanda Noonan, New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
         
       
 


